
Hazelbrook Public School Newsletter  

Term 4 Week 8—3rd December,  2019 

Dear Families, 

Welcome to Week 8 at Hazelbrook Public School! Only a handful of days left for this school 

year.   

This Thursday some teachers will be taking industrial action from 8:30am for most of the 

morning. School will remain open during this time however there will be minimal supervision 

and classes will not be operating as usual until after recess.   

Mrs Clift is looking forward to our final pre-school story time for the year this Friday morning 

at 9:00am. The theme is ‘Christmas’. This is a wonderful opportunity for our pre-schoolers to 

come in and familiarise themselves with our library, get to know our fabulous librarian and 

listen to a story.   

Congratulations to each of our students who presented their leadership speeches to students 

and staff on Monday as the final step in the selection process for the student leadership 

council 2020. The standard of speeches was set to a new high. In speaking with the students 

after the assembly I could see how proud of themselves they were, as was I. The students will 

be informed this week as to who has been successful in their application for the Student 

Leadership Council.    

Teachers have been busy writing Semester 2 reports which will be sent home on Thursday 12 

December.  

This week Urban Landscape Projects came out and worked with 25 of our students across the 

school on a design project for the master plan of our new school playground areas. Students 

were able to assist in the design process of these spaces by having a say in what they feel we 

need and how they would like it to look. The new Kindergarten outdoor play space should be 

commencing in Term 1, 2020.  There some photos of some of the designs our students 

selected in this newsletter.   

In keeping with the DEC priorities that every student is known, valued and cared for, 

Hazelbrook staff has selected to demonstrate our commitment to this by recognising every 

student at our ‘Celebration of Learning’. Together with the support and encouragement of 

their families and teachers, all students at HPS have demonstrated personal growth 

throughout the year, in a variety of domains inclusive of but not limited to academic, 

behavioural, social or emotional. This growth is individual to each student.   

 



Invitations were sent home last week for our ‘Celebration of Learning’ which is being held next 

Wednesday December 11, here at school. This invitation included each year group allocated 

time. As you would have seen on the invitation, there are some performances scheduled 

throughout the day. At approximately 10:30am there will be a Kindergarten dance, singing 

performance and the K-2 slideshow presented in the hall along with tea, coffee and cake for 

our guests. Instead of having two separate events that take place during the day and the 

evening, we are having one celebration here at school. 

Have a fabulous week  
 
Warm regards, 

Melinda Williams  

 

Crescendo – Music Program Information and Updates 
 

Band Fee notices have been sent home, thank you to those families you have already 

paid. Please continue to be prompt in paying for tutorial and band fees so the office 

staff can process all payments promptly before the end of the year.  

A HUGE thank you and congratulations to ALL our student musicians on a FANTAS-

TIC Evening of Music. Everyone performed magnificently and should be very proud of 

their efforts! 

All students (apart from Concert Band members) who have a school instrument 

– INCLUDING RECORDERS please return your instruments to Mrs Schmidt, in 

person, this week so they can be signed off. Thank you for your help with this. 

Students who are interested in joining the Band Program next year are invited to com-

plete an Expression of Interest form. These will be available from Mrs Schmidt or the 

front office from next Monday and need to be returned by the end of term. The Band 

Program is open to students in Years 3-6 and requires monetary and time commit-

ments. More information will be on the Expression of Interest form. 

Mrs Schmidt 

Instrumental Music Coordinator 



Dates to Remember 
December 2019 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

2 

Swim Scheme 

3 

Swim Scheme 

4 

Swim Scheme 

5 

Swim Scheme 

6 

Swim Scheme 

9 10 

Bunmurra Day 

11.30-1.00 

11 

K-6 Presentation Day 

12 

Yr 6 Farewell 

5-30– 8.30pm 

Combined scripture 

PBL Afternoon tea @ 

12.30 

13 

Year 6 

Graduation  Assembly  

2-3pm 

 

Assembly 

16 

Christmas Mufti Day 

17 18 

Last Day of Term 

19 20 

2020 Hazelbrook Public School Swimming  

Carnival 

Ready, set, go! Our 2020 Swimming  Carnival has been booked 

for Monday 3rd February! We look forward to an action packed 

day. Don’t forget your sunscreen and mark it on your calendar! 

 

Bread Tags  

for Wheelchairs 

 

Please save your bread tags—they will be 

recycled to fund wheelchairs in South Africa. 

Bread tags for Wheelchairs has been recycling 

bread tags in South Africa since 2006. They 

currently collect  about 500kg a month which 

funds 2-3 wheelchairs.  

Now we are collecting at school! Ask your 

family, friends and local café’s and then drop 

them off to the Canteen. We appreciate your 

support. 

Lost Property 
Could all students please check lost property 

as there is an abundance of clothes in the 

boxes at the moment.  Could you also check 

that your child has the correct items with them 

and not accidently collected another child's 

item of clothing.  Labelling all children's 

personal items  would be useful so they can be 

returned directly to the child. 

 

 

 



P&C NEWS 

We are starting to look at Fundraisers for 2020! What would you like to see at 

Hazelbrook Public School? 

• Trivia Night 

• Family Halloween/Fright Night market stall 

• Outdoor movie night/fete 

• Spring Fair 

• Chocolate Drive 

• Colour Run 

• Or do you have a brilliant idea? 

 Any feedback or suggestions can be sent to hazopandc@gmail.com 

Please contact Mark Archer on 0405 087 106 if you have any questions related to  the 

meeting. 

Tennis Coaching 
Kids 9-12 years have the opportunity for 2 free tennis coaching sessions 

at 9am on Saturday 7th December and 14th December at Lawson 

Tennis Courts. The sessions are run by Pat Shrestha. There are 5 PLACES 

AVAILABLE ONLY and will be offered to the first 5 who register with the 

school office.  Please contact the Office on 4758 6120 after 8.30am. 



 

    News Off The Shelf!    
 
 
 
 
 

 
You can access our library webpage by scanning the QR code or the URL 
http://hazopslibrary.weebly.com/ 
The Library webpage provides information on the Library Program, organisation and useful links for 
students, staff and parents. You can see What’s New, Upcoming events and more… 

Pre-School Storytime 
The storytime hour provides an opportunity for our new kindergarten students and parents for 2020 to come 
together as a community to meet and greet one another before the start of the new school year. 
 
During the hour, the pre-schoolers will listen to stories and immerse in drama activities around a weekly theme to 
develop a love of books and become familiar with the library environment.  
It also provides the opportunity for you to visit our fabulous school library and meet Mrs Clift, the Teacher-
Librarian. 

What’s new in the Library? 
If you wish to reserve books from the library, you can at anytime! Log onto your student portal to 
access Oliver Library. Click on the NEW button in Orbit to reserve your book today. 

 

This Weeks theme: 

Christmas! 

Important dates! 

ALL BOOKS NEED TO BE RETURNED TO THE LIBRARY ASAP 

Week 8— all books to be returned to the library 

http://hazopslibrary.weebly.com/


Spotlight on  our new Kindy 

Playground 
Kindergarten 2020 are in for a real treat! Urban Landscape Projects, 

with the help of a student panel, have been designing a new 

Playground. In the last few weeks, the students have been designing 

and planning the play space. Today, the team came together to vote on 

possible inclusions. Everyone is very excited and we will keep you 

updates with the progress. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spring has sprung and our Blue-tongue lizards are out and about enjoying the warmth. Please be mindful of 
these unique lizards and keep them safe in their natural environment. 

 

“Bunmurra” 
 

Basking in the warm summer sun 

Foraging for food and a mate 

In leaf litter crackle, crumble 

Under rocks and logs I rumble 

 

Insects, snails and greens I eat 

Strong jaws and large, sharp teeth 

Crushing shells, crunch, crunch 

Munching on my yummy lunch 

  

When scared I’ll flatten myself 

Fierce, BIG, blue tongue flickering 

Hissing, hissing, predators about 

Biting, scratching, give me an out 

 

On four legs I scuttle along 

Crawling on my pale belly 

Tippity-tap on my toes 

Scurrying away from fearful foes 

 

From the Dharug and Gundungurra elders 

We are the custodians of the blue tongue lizard 

Our role is to educate and protect their home 

Giving them a safe and healthy place to roam 

 

Written in collaboration by Stage 2 students 2018 
 

 

Our Celebration Day for Bunmurra, the Blue-tongue lizard will be on 
Tuesday 10th December from 11.30-1.00pm 
 
 

 BUNMARRA 

BYALA  
Here, there, everywhere 
Blue Tongue Lizard Talk 





Community News 




